


From the Director and Board President
Dear Friends,

On behalf of the Glen Echo Park Partnership’s Board and staff, it is our pleasure to present 
the 2014 Annual Report. Over 400,000 people visited the Park this past year, and thousands 
more joined our social-media family, with nearly 5,000 followers on Facebook! 

Everything that we do at the Park is about the arts. Ensuring that the Park provides area 
residents and tourists with access to high-quality arts experiences is the reason we teach 
classes, mount exhibitions, develop outreach programs, host festivals, present concerts, 
and coordinate social dances. We do all of this and more to sustain the Park’s tradition of 
lifelong learning. 

Since 2002, the Partnership has maintained a strong track record of growth in our arts pro-
grams and expanded preservation efforts as well as continued financial stability.  

Recent accomplishments include completing a major renovation of the Hall of Mirrors 
Dance Studio and organizing a new House Tour Fundraiser that we hope will become 
an annual event. We presented an impressive slate of performers during our free weekly 
Summer Concert Series and attendance more than doubled this past year! We also im-
plemented a new collaboration with Delicious Gourmet to expand offerings in the Glen 
Echo Café. We produced two videos featuring the grand Spanish Ballroom and the historic 
Dentzel Carousel – these videos are the first to be available on our website! In addition, we 
launched a five-year follow-up visitor survey project that will be completed in Fall 2015. 

We thank the entire Glen Echo Park community as well as the National Park Service and 
Montgomery County. The Park’s extraordinary public-private partnership has been essen-
tial to our successful growth. Furthermore, we thank our generous donors and arts partners, 
without whom our programs would not be possible. 

We wholeheartedly believe that inspiration awaits everyone who visits the Park, and we 
look forward to another year of creativity and carousel rides!

With sincere gratitude,

Katey Boerner    Michael Burack
Executive Director   President, Board of Directors

ABOUT THE GLEN ECHO PARK PARTNERSHIP FOR ARTS AND CULTURE, INC. The Glen Echo Park Partnership 
for Arts and Culture, Inc. manages one of the most lively visual and performing arts sites in the Washington area. Established by 
Montgomery County in 2002, the Partnership is a nonprofit organization charged with managing Glen Echo Park’s programs and 
facilities. Its mission is to present vibrant artistic, cultural, and educational offerings at the Park and to promote the Park as a 
unique destination for the region’s diverse population.  In collaboration with Montgomery County and the National Park Service, 
the Partnership works with resident artists and organizations to develop distinctive arts programming; operates the historic Dentzel 
Carousel; presents an extensive social dance program; produces festivals and special events; conducts fundraising and marketing; 
and manages and maintains all facilities.

ABOUT GLEN ECHO PARK  Glen Echo Park is one of the finest cultural resources in Montgomery County. It is home to 14 
resident artists and arts organizations, a thriving social dance program, a restored 1921 Dentzel Carousel, two children’s theaters, an 
environmental education program for children, numerous art studios and galleries, and hundreds of classes in visual and performing 
arts, including ceramics, painting, photography, glass, music, dance, and more. These activities, as well as free summer concerts, 
festivals, and special events bring thousands of visitors to the Park each year.

BOARD OF
DIRECTORS

Michael L. Burack
President

Jennifer A. English
Vice President

Robin Salomon
Treasurer

Carol Sue Fromboluti
Secretary

Stephen Baldwin

Deborah M. Beers

Rachelle Cherol

Edward S. Geier

Roy Green

Linda Syverson Guild

Randy Moss

Eric Nelson

Diana Parker

Jane Pettit

Mike Zangwill

Ex-Officio Members:
Hon. Roger Berliner

Kenneth B. J. Hartman



Highlights
HOUSE TOUR FUNDRAISER   On April 5, 2014, the Partnership hosted two private tours of 
the Baltzley Castle with Ross McNair and Alison Taylor. Inventors and land developers Edwin 
and Edward Baltzley founded the town of Glen Echo and the Chautauqua that would be-
come Glen Echo Park. 

For the past three and a half years, owners Ross McNair and Alison Taylor have painstakingly 
restored the 120-year-old castle that the Baltzleys called home. This “Sold Out” event raised 
$3,000 in support of the arts and cultural programs at the Park.

Based on this tremendous success, the Partnership hopes to make the house tour an annual 
fundraiser.

SAM ABELL ARTIST TALK   Building upon the photography theme of Capture the Mo-
ment – the 2014 Gala in the Park - the Partnership hosted a free Artist Talk & Reception fea-
turing renowned National Geographic photographer Sam Abell. During the illustrated talk, 
he shared some of his experiences documenting various cultural and wilderness subjects 
throughout his 30-year career with the National Geographic Society. In conjunction with 
the talk, the Partnership presented Window on the World, an exhibition of Mr. Abell’s photo-
graphs on view in the Park View Gallery from April 26 through May 31.

In addition, Mr. Abell held individual portfolio reviews at Photoworks and he attended the 
Gala on May 17 to present the Organizational Achievement Award to Photoworks Director 
Karen Keating. 

        I had always 

wanted to have the 

time to learn to 

make po!ery, but I 

was not able to start 

until later in life.

Coming to Glen 

Echo Po!ery turned 

out to be one of 

the best things I’ve 

ever done. Jeff 

Kirk [Glen Echo 

Po!ery founder 

and director] is a 

great teacher, and 

all the experienced 

po!ers here have 

been welcoming 

and supportive. I 

continue to learn 

from them as well.

 
Robin Gilbert

Glen Echo Po!ery 
Student

 

“ 

“

EXPANDED GALLERIES   The Partnership was pleased to 
expand its gallery space this year to include the first Áoor 
of the historic 6tone 7ower. 7he 6tone 7ower *allery first 
opened as an expansion of the annual Holiday Art Show & 
Sale, which is held in the Popcorn Gallery.  After the holiday 
show, the gallery began presenting rotating monthly exhi-
bitions showcasing the work of resident artists and invited 
artists from across the region. The gallery is open Saturdays 
and Sundays from 12 p.m. to 6 p.m. The Partnership also 
renamed and expanded programming in the Partnership 
2ffice *allery, now called the 3arN 9iew *allery for it·s 
sweeping views of the park.  The Park View Gallery show-
cases the work of emerging artists. 

HALL OF MIRRORS DANCE STUDIO RENOVATIONS   The Glen 
Echo Park Partnership for Arts and Culture celebrated the re-open-
ing of the newly-renovated Hall of Mirrors Dance Studio on November 
8, 2014 by offering a day of free classes and demonstrations as well 
as a ribbon-cutting ceremony and reception. Roger Berliner, County 
Councilmember for District 1, attended along with other Montgomery 
County, State of Maryland, and National Park Service representatives. 
The renovation, funded in part by a Capital Improvement Grant from 
Montgomery County, enables the Partnership to expand dance pro-
gramming at the Park for visitors of all ages. The dance program will get 
new life as students are welcomed to a fully renovated space with a 
new climate-control system� a reconfigured lobby� two functional and accessible dressing rooms� an area for parents 
to wait and watch their children in class� and a spacious dance studio with new /(D energy efficient lights, insulation, 
and other upgrades, including wheelchair accessibility.



Kenneth and Theresa McVearry
PEPCO
Total Wine & More*
Urban Alarm*
Voss Artesian Water from Norway*
BK Whitney Fund
Witt O’Brien’s

Contributors ($500-$999)
Stephen and Kate Baldwin
Barrons Enterprises
BB&T
Camille and Mark Biros
Carter and Allen Blakey
Katey Boerner
Diane Bogusz
Andrea Boyarsky-Maisel and Harvey Maisel
Cam Crockett and Lafe Solomon
Edmonds Optician
Lisa Fahlstrom
Harley J. Frazis
Brian and Marcy Frosh
Stacey Galik and Steven Strawn
Jim Geletka and Carol Cohen
Glen Echo Glassworks*
Trish and Tony Glowacki
Linda and Roy Green
Linda Syverson Guild
Hilton HHonors Giving Back Program*
Christina Hoag
Carol Hurwitch and Jon Robinson
Charmaine Mueller Iversen
Joseph and Kathryn Sullivan Kolar
Ann and Peter Kolker
Bill and Evelyn Kroener
Kevin and Norma Kuntz
Law & Associates, Inc.
Elizabeth Lee
Ellen Maldonado and Robert Lawrence
Christine Mayo
Jan and Charles McNamara
The Meltzer Group, Inc.
Mrs. Paul M. Niebell, Sr.
Diana Parker
Photoworks
Nat and Melissa Polito
Pamela Powers – Long & Foster
Marc A. Shepanek
Text Design, Inc.*
Carol Trawick
Katherine and Bradley Vogt
Washington Conservatory of Music*
Washington D.C. Lindy Exchange
Gifts In Memory of Alex Poliakoff

Supporters ($250-$499)
William Agnew
Douglas and Margo Arnold
Atlantech Online
Roslyn Bacon
Thomas Francis Barrett III
Robyn and Walt Bartman
Bella Italia*
Montgomery County 
   Councilmember Roger Berliner
Bethesda Co-op Natural Food Market
Thomas and Trudi Francher Bick
Laura Bocalandro and Thomas Carothers
Dorothy P. Boerner
Elizabeth Bolen
Robert G. Brewer, Jr.
Paul and Elizabeth Centenari
Becky Chasan and Eric Van Buskirk

Chef Tony’s Bethesda*
Chevy Chase Acura
Harriett Crosby
Susan Cummins
Peter and Charlotte Dean
John W. Dix
Michael J. Fallon
Feynman School
Kathleen and Bernard Fisken
Friendship Hospital for Animals
Kay Gartrell and Rick Kirschner
Susan Gilbert and Ron Schechter
Glen Echo Hardware
Greenstone Landscape & Design
9ictoria *riffiths and :illiam 6tein
Anya Grundmann
Guardian Fire Protection Services, LLC
Victoria Hampshire and Robert Balaban
Honest Tea*
Albert T. Hotton
Keith Howell
Richard Joffe
Pat Judy 
Constance Karageorgis
Clay and Carolyn Kingsley
Rebecca and Marc Korman
Carol Leahy
Randy and Pat Lewis
Manley Enterprises, Inc.
Matters of Taste, Inc.*
Lily and Pat McGovern
Nancy and Neal McKelvey
Mercersburg Printing*
Metro Metro & Associates
Debbie and Doug Mueller
National Student Leadership Conference*
Diane and John Noble
OLS Trading, Inc.
Oro Pomodoro*
Lee Peeler
Meg Porta and Matt Swayhoover
Pulse Fitness
Queenstown Harbor*
Mary Reyner and Brian Steinbach
Robin Rinearson
Madeleine S. and Albert Ritzenberg
RMS Construction
David Hunter Roberts
Nancy J. Rosenthal
Carol Salzman and Michael Mann
Christine and Alexis Sant
LeAnne Sawyers and Noel Salinger
Tazuko and Charles Schmitz
Eluned and Julian Schweitzer
Geza Serenyi
Edward Sharp
Rick Sherbert*
William J. Shipp
Marsha Slater
Katrinka and Richard Sloan
Smiley Renovations
Scott Smith
Spotless Clean Maid Service
Allan Stevens 
Alison Taylor and Ross McNair
Catherine G. Titus
Bobbi Vischi Glass Studio*
Wild Tomato
Carol and Harry Wolpoff
Mike Zang Design*
Mike Zangwill and Beth Rogers

*In-kind sponsors

Thank You to Our Donors
Sustainers ($10,000 and above)
Arts and Humanities Council of Montgomery County
Bernstein Family Foundation
Maryland State Arts Council
Jim and Carol Trawick Foundation

Benefactors ($5,000-$9,999) 
Diageo
Carol Sue and Christopher Fromboluti
GEICO
John D. Kopp, Jr.
Randy Moss
Bill and Donna Roberts
Waltz Time

Patrons ($2,500-$4,999)
Art Glass Center at Glen Echo
Bannockburn Civic Association
Michael and Maria Burack
Dolcezza Gelato*
Jennifer English and Stuart Rosenbaum
Bill and Bethany Frick
Heritage Montgomery/
   Maryland Heritage Areas Authority
Stephanie A. Kennan
Lerch, Early & Brewer, Chartered*
Montgomery County Executive’s Ball
Natelli Communities
Jane Pettit and Robert Henkin
Margo Reid and Greg Simon
Sarah and Robin Salomon
Sanford and Doris Slavin Foundation
William Strang
Synaptitude Consulting
Sarah Temple

Sponsors ($1,500-$2,499) 
Stuart Barkley
Ben Bialek and Deb Jung 
Rachelle Cherol and Eliot Goldstein
Ernst & Young LLP
Folklore Society of Greater Washington
Cynthia and Jeff Forster
Friday Night Dancers
Friends of the Yellow Barn
Glen Echo Pottery
William Gudenrath*
Gretchen and Craig Hille
Horizons Greater Washington
MarcParc inc.
Joan Mulcahy
Susan and Edward O’Connell
Betsy Paull
Ratner Companies
Town of Glen Echo
Windows Catering Company*
Gifts In Memory of Walker Pollard

Friends ($1,000-$1,499)
Donald and Deborah Beers
Bethesda-Chevy Chase Rotary Club Foundation
Bethesda Communications Group*
The Crimestoppers*
Daly, Mancuso & Associates LLC of 
Long & Foster
Burr Gray
Lois Ireland and Pierre Huggins
The Irish Inn at Glen Echo
Lisa Landsman
LilyPad Arts*
Lockton
Marilyn Marcosson

“
    We love dancing at 
Glen Echo Park! The 
dance community 
is what brought us 
together 10 years ago 
when we first met 
at a  dance at the 
Spanish Ballroom. 
We actually met 
in the “overflow 
area” in the Bumper 
Car Pavilion, as 
we were both late 
in arriving for the 
dance lesson, and 
the Spanish Ballroom 
was already filled to 
capacity. The beauty 
of the Ballroom, 
the wide variety of 
dance offerings (we 
especially enjoy 
Waltz Time), the 
incredible bands that 
play at the dances, 
the lessons offered 
before each dance 
– all of this has kept 
us coming back for 
more.  

Bob & Francine Ludt, 
Social Dancers

“

“



Financial Highlights
Glen Echo Park

By The Numbers

400,500 
visited the Park 

54,100 

dances

62,000 
rode the carousel 

32,000 

concerts, and 
special events 

42,000 
viewed exhibitions 

6,500 
enrolled in classes 

116,000 

theater productions

 

REVENUE                      FY2014  
 

 

EXPENSES

FY14 REVENUE FY14 EXPENSES



Gala In The Park
The Capture the Moment Gala in the Park 
took place on May 17, 2014. The Partner-
ship honored Montgomery County’s First 
Lady Catherine Leggett with the Friend of 
Glen Echo Park Award for her leadership 
and support of the arts. We also recognized 
Photoworks in celebration of the organiza-
tion’s 40th anniversary at Glen Echo Park. 
Dignitaries in attendance included Ambassador Connie Morella, Montgomery County Execu-
tive Isiah Leggett, Maryland State Delegate Susan Lee, and the Honorable Doug Duncan. Jack 
Rasmussen of the Katzen Arts Center at American University served as Honorary Gala Chair and 
gave a celebratory toast at the dinner. Holly Morris of Fox 5 News was emcee for the awards 
portion of the program. Sam Abell, renowned National Geographic photographer, was a spe-
cial guest and presented the Organizational Achievement Award to Photoworks, and music 
was provided by the Tom Cunningham Orchestra.

The upcoming 2015 Folk & Fiddle Gala in the 
Park will be presented in collaboration with the 
Embassy of Ireland. The event will honor Mont-
gomery County Councilmember Roger Berlin-
er and the Friday Night Dancers. Ambassador 
Anne Anderson will serve as Honorary Chair and 
music will be provided by Cabaret Sauvignon 
and The 19th Street Band.

• Adventure Theatre MTC 

• Art Glass Center at Glen Echo

• Feather Tree Hill

• Calligraphy Studio

• Glen Echo Glassworks

• Glen Echo Pottery 

• J. Jordan Bruns Studio 

• Photoworks

• Playgroup in the Park

• The Puppet Co. 

• SilverWorks Studio & Gallery 

• Washington Conservatory of Music

• Yellow Barn Studio & Gallery 

• Young Creative Spirit

Resident Artists & Organizations

• American Swing Music &  
   Dance Association
• Capital Blues 
• Culkin School of Traditional            
    Irish Dance
• Dancing by the Bayou
• DC Lindy Exchange
• Flying Feet Enterprises Folklore
• Society of Greater Washington 
• Forever Dancing 

• Friday Night Dancers 
• High Energy Productions
• Hot Society Orchestra of    
   Washington 
• The Jam Cellar
• Mystery Academy Tango  
   Brillante DC
• Tom Cunningham Orchestra 
• Waltz Time
• The Writer’s Center 

Non-Resident Arts Partners

Major Partners
Montgomery County, Maryland • National Park Service
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